
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

July 5, 2011
TO:

Supervisor Lynne De Bruin, Chairperson

Committee on Economic & Community Development 

FROM:
Craig C. Dillmann, Manager, Real Estate Services

SUBJECT:
Offers to purchase on a County-owned single-family house located at 3231 South 122nd Street in the City of West Allis, Wisconsin.

POLICY ISSUE:
County Board Resolution File No. 11-14 was established by the County Board Chairperson relative to offers-to-purchase on lands under County control.

BACKGROUND:
The Real Estate Division of the Department of Transportation and Public Works received three offers to purchase on an excess County-owned single-family house located at 3231 South 122nd Street in the City of West Allis. A copy of the recommended offers and an exhibit depicting the location of the property are attached.

The subject property, appraised at $140,000, consists of a four-bedroom two and one half-bath house with a two-car attached garage on a 12,197 square foot lot. Milwaukee County acquired the property through tax foreclosure proceedings by the Milwaukee County Treasurer. The property is in poor condition and requires the complete remodeling of the interior. In addition, there are deferred maintenance items on the exterior of the house, including a hot tub with enclosure, a negatively pitched patio, overgrown landscaping, and the removal or replacement of an in ground swimming pool.

The first offer is from Daniel Lochner and Ann Powers in the amount of $145,000. The offer contains a reasonable financing contingency and is subject to the buyers obtaining at their cost an inspection report containing no major defects.

The second offer is from Courtney Switalski and Kenneth Poniewaz in the amount of $138,000. The offer contains an FHA loan financing contingency.

The third offer is from Rasool Noorani and Ashraf Noorani in the amount of $125,000. The offer contains an FHA loan financing contingency and an inspection by a registered home inspector.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Economic and Community Development recommend acceptance of the above-described offer from Daniel Lochner and Ann Powers in the amount of $145,000 as the primary offer and recommends acceptance of the offer from Courtney Switalski and Kenneth Poniewaz in the amount of $138,000 as a secondary offer in the event that Mr. Lochner and Ms. Powers does not fulfill the requirements of their offer to purchase.

________________________     

Craig C. Dillmann, Manager 


Real Estate Services  



Meeting Date: July 18, 2011

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Lee Holloway, County Board Chairman


Supervisor Joe Sanfelippo, 17th District



Jack Takerian, Director, Transportation and Public Works




Josh Fudge, Fiscal Management Analyst

